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Hello,

I would like to submit a public comment for tonight's City Council meeting, related to the
Special Order of the Day - Recognizing Youth Living in Palo Alto or Enrolled at PAUSD
Who Have Received The President's Volunteer Service Award:

Grassroots Ecology congratulates Jaehyoung Park on receiving the President's Volunteer
Service Award! Jaehyoung has been a dedicated volunteer with our organization. He has
participated in our Youth Stewards Program at Redwood Grove Nature Preserve, Byrne
Preserve, and Foothills Nature Preserve. Jaehyoung has made a huge impact, removing
invasive species and planting native plants to improve the biodiversity of our local parks.
Thank you, Jaehyoung, for all your hard work and congratulations on this accomplishment!

Best,
Emily Sharp

-- 
Emily Sharp (she/her/hers)
Project and Operations Lead

grassrootsecology.org
3921 East Bayshore Road
Palo Alto, CA 94303
650-419-9880
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